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BUDLEIGH SALTERTON TOWN COUNCIL 
MINUTES of the Annual Town Meeting held online via Zoom on Tuesday 27 April 2021 at 
7.00pm. 
 
PRESENT 
Cllr M C Hilliar (Town Mayor) 
Cllr R D Sherriff (Deputy Town Mayor) 
Cllr A F Chaplin 
Cllr Mrs L D Evans 
Cllr A J Harris 
Cllr D J Hayward 
Cllr A L Jones 
Cllr Mrs M P Lewis 
Cllr Mrs C A Sismore-Hunt 
Cllr G Turner 
 
Town Clerk:  Mrs J E Vanstone 
 
Others Present: County Cllr Mrs C Channon, District Cllr A J Dent, District Cllr P M 

Jarvis, District Cllr T D Wright and five members of the public  
 
The Town Mayor welcomed those present. 
 
121. Apologies for Absence 

Apologies were received from Cllr H L Riddell (working). 
 
122. Minutes 

The Minutes of the Annual Town Meeting held on Monday 18 March 2019 had been 
circulated prior to the Meeting.  It was unanimously agreed they be signed as a true 
record. 

 
123. Reports 

The Reports of the following Committees were received (they are in the Reports pack 
appended to these Minutes):- 

Chairman of the Town Council (Cllr M C Hilliar) 
Chairman of the Planning Committee (Cllr R D Sherriff) 
Chairman of the Finance Committee (Cllr D J Hayward) 
Chairman of the Public Hall Committee (Cllr Mrs L D Evans) 
Chairman of the Foreshore & Footpaths Committee (Cllr R D Sherriff) 
Chairman of the Community Gardens Committee (Cllr A F Chaplin) 
Chairman of the Budleigh Salterton Traffic Group (Cllr A L Jones) 
Budleigh Salterton Covid Support Group (Cllr Mrs M P Lewis) 
County Councillor 
District Councillors 

 
Cllr Mrs C A Sismore-Hunt thanked Cllr Mrs L D Evans for all her hard work with the 
Public Hall renovations – it had been a lot to take on! 
 
District Cllr P M Jarvis thanked the Clerk and her assistant for keeping everyone up to 
date with all that had been going on during the past year.  It was invaluable to him and 
his fellow Ward Members. 
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124. Open Forum 
No questions had been received prior to the Meeting and none were raised by 
attendees. 

 
The Town Mayor, Cllr M C Hilliar thanked everyone for attending and explained that this was, 
all being well, the last time the Meeting would be held virtually and he hoped to see everyone 
in person next year. 
 
There being no further business, the Meeting closed at 7.42pm. 
 
 
 
 
 

……………………………………………… 
Chairman 
 
……………………………………………… 
Date 


